
 
 
 
September 5, 2013 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
AND OVERNIGHT DELIVERY 
 
Gary Widerburg 
Commission Secretary 
Public Service Commission of Utah 
Heber M. Wells Building 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, Utah  84145 
 
Re: Notice of Sole Source Contract with iTron 
 
Commissioners: 
 
In accordance with the Company’s procurement policy, we hereby notify you that PacifiCorp has 
entered into a sole source extension of a contract with iTron. The estimated value of the contract is 
estimated to be $1,176,623.  
 
PacifiCorp has contracted with iTron to provide meter reader hardware and software. The iTron 
hardware and software is used by the metering department to capture meter readings used for retail 
customers invoicing and collection of load study information. The iTron software is currently 
being upgraded to the most current fully supported version. This software upgrade necessitates the 
replacement of existing iTron FC200 metering reading handheld devises with the most current and 
fully supported handheld device, the iTron FC300. iTron is the only supplier of the FC300 and 
there are no other compatible devises on the market.     
 
This sole source procurement contract was authorized on June 3, 2013 by Pat Reiten, President, 
Pacific Power. 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Dave Taylor at 801-220-2923. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jeffrey K. Larsen 
Vice President, Regulation & Government Affairs 
 
cc: Division of Public Utilities 
 Office of Consumer Services 


